MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

24th May 2023
It is customary for the Chairman to resign before the meeting commences.  Lead Volunteer Adam Potts then asked Paul if he would carry on as Chairman. Paul accepted.

Chairman’s Opening Remarks:  Paul welcomed everyone to the AGM, and said how nice it was to have a face to face meeting again.  It is excellent to see how much Scouting is now  taking place within the District,
Paul thanked Debbie Phillips for her 10 years as District Commissioner and wished her well for the future.
After 70 years of thr Queen Scout Award it will now change to the Kings Scout Award.

Apologies for Absence were received from: Dave Anwyl, Tony & Jen Warburton, Dave Goodfellow, Dave & Margaret Goodhew, Nicola King, Sarah Chadwick, Caroline Keavey, Karin Snape, Lesley Girling, Sylvia Simon, Colin Rickerby, Chris Nisholl, Martin Formstone, Beth Mountain,arah Siddal
Present:, Mo Patheyjohns, Rob Patheyjohns, Paul Carey, Peter Naylor, Norma Naylor, Denis Ward, Linda Hamlett, Adam Welch, Chris Williams, Ian Cross, Dave & Janet Locker, Chris & Jo Degenhart, Julie Bleasdale, Adam Potts, Graham Hughes, Craig Monks, Chris Walls, Mike Organ, Dave Catterall, Derek Moran, Tony Walton, Andy Mountain, Sarah Bailey, Linda & Gary Kerr, Ruth Gosney,Alastair &Tricia Brown, Carol Redmond, Ian Gornall, Stephen Cummings, Ian Turnbull, Andy Fisher, Mark Tombs, Caroline Donnelly, Sandra Pugh, Dave Hopley, Ian Strannack, Lauren McElroy, Ian Baker, Kai Lindsay, Chris Ralston, Sam Crossley, Celia Frodsham, Bryan Carman, Andrew Carman, Daniel Meadows.
Minutes of 2021 Annual General Meeting:

Acceptance of Minutes proposed by Alastair Brown and seconded by Graham Hughes 

District Treasurer’s Reports

The Treasurer was unable to attend the meeting but sent some notes in addition to the accounts in the report.
Last Covid grant was received in early 2022.

The Jamboree team has raised all the necessary funds and all fees have been paid to County.

The Scout Shop is now up and running and operating independently to District financial support.
Key considerations for 2023 

 Refurbishment of parts of DHQ to increase useability.

Introduce an Asset register

Renew Electricity and Gas contracts in November 2023.

Re- establish HMRC gift aid account and claim for outstanding fund raising and explorer subs.
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WiFi

We now have WiFi installed in the District Headquarters thanks to Adam Welch.

Jamboree
We have 9 youths from Warrington West going to Korea.

International Camps
28th Warrington West visitd Kandesteg in 2022 and 21st Warrington will be going in 2023.

Squirrels 

2 Drays have opened in the last 3 months.  One or two more could possibly open in the next few months.
District Team

We now have 3 members in the Activities team.
Report from County Representative Dave Hopley 

It has been a fantastic year with face to face meetings in Districts and County.
Recruitment.
Many groups have a number of young people on waiting lists.  It would be good if we could take everyone off the waiting lists by finding them a place within a group.  Our challenge at the moment is to recruit more adult volunteers.  The average time for volunteers to stay in the movement is about 2 years.
Inclusion

All young people can join the movement.  It is important that we find a way to reach the poorer communities.
Public opinion
Scouting is thought of quite highly in the public domain.

Growth

Last year we had a 12% growth in youth membership.  Our biggest growth.  It was 5% the previous year.  Hopefully next year will be back to pre Covid figures.

We have had growth in both the Beaver and Explorer sections.

Squirrels 

We have 10 drays in the County
Queen/King Scouts
Cheshire contingent at Windsor this year was 16 on parade.

Chamboree

This event went really well last year.
World Scout Jamboree
72 youths attending this event.

Explorer Belt
63 youths will be doing the Explorer event.

Kings coronation
Michael Moor represented the County at this event.

Training
This will be made accessible to more people.

Name changes
Name changes for all roles will be rolled out to County personnel first and then to the Groups.
Uniform change
A new uniform is being looked at but it will probably be 2024/35 before we have it..

Thanks to Debbie Phillips for her 10 years.
President
Mark has made many presentations around the groups in Warrington West during the year. 

He made a presentation at the AGM to Paul Carey for his 40 years of service.

Thanks were given to Denis Ward and his team for the refreshments.

